
    Bunya Residents Association Inc 
General Meeting Minutes 

31/7/2019 

  Action 

Meeting Opened 7.30pm at SES House  

Attendance As per attendance sheet  

Apologies Cr Matt Constance, Chris D, Trevor E   

Approval of 
Minutes 

Moved: Carolyn H. Seconded: Cath J. Carried 

Business Arising 
from Previous 
Minutes 
 

 Nil. 
 

 

Correspondence 
In 

 

• Messages received by residents 

• Strange tasting water 

• Non- delivery of weekend papers 

• Looking for Bamboo 

• Lovely post about a recent Photo Shoot from Natarsha March 

• Bus driver nomination 

• House cleaner required 

• Lost dogs 

• Walking dogs on leads 

• NBN information 

• Coat hangers available 

• Very large deer spotted Blue Hills Drive near Carson Drive  

• Firewood required 

• Bus Enquiry 

• Fun counting study for a school 

• Movie filmed in area 
 

Resignation letter Steve Emson-- President 
Resignation letter Faith Eiser--- Secretary 
Resignation letter Cath Johnsen – NHW Co-ordinator 
 

 
 
 
 
  
                     
        

Correspondence 
Out 

• Subscriptions are now due. 

• Position nominations required for the BRA AGM now in 
September 

 

Treasurers Report  

• As of 31 July 2019  

• Neighborhood Watch Rural 2 Balance $1,161.68 

• BRA Cash Book Balance $4,445.58 

• IGA Community Dollars $63.00 gift card  

• Moved: Neale C. Seconded: Brad M.  
As per Treasurer’s written report 
 

   

NHW 
Cath J report 

 reported incidents: 
1. 15th June -1am -Arson reported on Bunya Rd near Bunya Tip. 
2. 18th June -6.30 pm – white Ute with 2 males in Meridith Court 

acting suspiciously and creeping through garden. License plate 
was given to QPS and the 2 were already known to police. 

3. 10th July – 5pm theft in Windarra Estate (excluding unlawful 
entry so may have been theft from a garden.) 

 



4. 12th July -8.30am -unlawful entry and theft from Breen Drive. 
Smashed rear window and stole a camera.  

5. 12th July-10.19am -drugs offences, Blue Hills Drive 
 

Neighborhood Watch Signs Update. 
New signs installed and old ones replaced. 
 
Note to keep contacting QPS on anything suspicious. 
  
Jodie is going to nominate for the position of NHW Co-Ordinator at 
the AGM 
 

Cr Matt 
Constance  
 

Sent his Apologies  

Vice President 
Report 

Report on Bunya Old School Reserve 
 

As you may know our Grant application through the Gambling 
Community Benefit Fund has been successful and we are very 
appreciative of all the help from Cameron Stanley, Arana Leagues 
Club who researched the grant and helped with the application 
for plus the  Pine Rivers Catchment Association who were our 
auspice, for without them we could not have even applied for the 
grant. 
 
Also many thanks to Cr Matt Constance, Tim Mander MP and 
Samford Historical Society who were referees for the Grant.  
Also to Brian Battersby who is always there to help us. All of these 
people played their part in our success and I would like to thank 
them for their generous support. 
 
We received $9350.00 from the grant and this will pay for the 
Archaeological Report and Management plan required by the 
MBRC before we can look at constructing the replica Lunch 
Shelter Shed with memorabilia, for which will also require another 
grant, this time hopefully from MBRC. 
For this next stage we hope to have support from our residents 
and interested families of past students with labour and or some 
donations. The BRA will also be adding financial support to this 
venture.  
 
Our Volunteers who come to the Bush Care mornings continue to 
keep improving the reserve with planting of natives and weed 
control. MBRC also commit many resources to this Reserve for 
which we are thankful.  
 
Morton Shire Council are the Trustee of the land which is owned 
by the State Government 
 
The council liaison person from MBRC is Alex Wisniowiecka the 
Cultural Heritage Planning Officer 

 
 

 



General 
Business 

Brian B raised about fees at the waste tip. 
Keep an eye-out for illegal dumping - Bunya Lake Court and 
Mailmans Track are known areas. 
Extensive discussion on the activities around the waste tip at Bunya 
Road. 
 
Samford Men’s Shed - what’s available to buy to go on our facebook 
page 
 
Congratulations to Carolyn and everyone with gaining the grant. 
 
SES building to open this weekend. Largest facility and Group in the 
Moreton Bay area. 
 
More things planned for the James Drysdale Reserve Area 
 
Jodie has cards and fridge magnets for 24hour Wildlife Rescue 
0401350799 – to go on the facebook. 
 
Email out that the President and Secretary roles for BRA are to be 
vacant at the next AGM and why we have postponed AGM. 
Nominations must be in 14 days before the AGM.  
 
Our Next meeting will be in the new SES building at 7.30pm 

 

Next Meeting • Wednesday 25th September 2019 which will also be the AGM  

 • Meeting closed at 8.30pm  

 

 


